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ARGYLL EAST SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
Live, Learn, Grow!  
 
 

Term 3, Week 9 
Thursday 14th September 2023 
 
Congratulations to our Students of the Week for displaying the 
School Habits and Values as follows: 
 
Tegan Wright for All the Argyll 
East Values – Tegan, you have 
been making such awesome 
progress in your learning this 
year. You have learnt to be an 
independent worker as well as 
learning to work in a team. When 
you are working in a group, you 
listen to others, show respect 
towards them and ask lots of great 
questions. It was really awesome 
seeing you trying your best at 
touch rugby yesterday and playing 
every game with a big smile on 
your face. You looked like you had 
lots of fun! Keep up the fantastic work Tegan. You are a star!  
 
Lachlan Foley for All the Argyll East Habits and Values – It has been great seeing you throw 
yourself into your learning this week! You successfully wrote and delivered a fantastic speech all 
about your passion for farming - your great smile at the end of your speech was the best part! 
Then you represented our school at the Rippa Rugby tournament where you grew in courage and 
confidence and finished your last game with TWO tries! Finally, you have spent the day outside 
today organising school calves and helping to attach our creative mural to the fence. It’s great to 
see you giving everything a go with a positive attitude and willingness to help. Keep up the good 
work, Lachlan! 
 
Harry Calder for All the Argyll East Habits and Values – Harry, you demonstrated fair play and 
integrity at the Rippa Rugby Tournament by taking turns sharing the ball around your teammates, 
encouraging your peers and motivating your team. You were a great role model and showed 
persistence and determination with some good rips and tries! Keep up those great Argyll East 
School values, Harry.  Ka pai! 
 
Rusty Wakelin for All the Argyll East Values – You are an awesome Argyll East student. You 
have such a positive attitude towards your learning and school life. You fully participate in 
everything we do in class and do it all with a smile. Your writing is always exciting to read as you 
continue to explore using different punctuation like speech marks and exclamation marks. You 
also have the most amazing ideas when you write with your fantastic imagination. Thank you for 
being so helpful in Ruma Tahi too. Rusty, you are a star!  
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Kia ora families and friends, 

 

Spring is in the air and we are enjoying 

beautiful, sunny days. 

 

Tonight we have our school disco which is a real 

treat, organised by the senior students as a 

fundraiser for their upcoming camp in term 4. 

Everyone is invited to come along in Sensational 

Spring colours. It will be FUN! 5.30 – 7.30 in the 

Argyll East Hall. 

 

Next Wednesday, Sherwood School is joining us 

for The Playhouse Theatre’s “Treasure Island”. 

The show starts at 1.30pm at the Argyll hall and 

you are welcome to come along. 

 

Creatives Project - We have our history timeline 

boards erected on the school fence and the 

background is being painted by Ruma Toru as I 

type.  It will be very exciting to watch our 

learning become an art work and to see it grow 

over the coming months. Everyone is very 

involved and enjoying the process. 

 

Bus pick up in Waipawa - To minimize danger 

we have changed the bus pick up to the carpark 

at Waipawa Kindergarten - beside the 

Waipawa Fire Station. Once again, we ask that 

your children are supervised until they are on 

the bus. Thanks. 

 

Today we have attached the Pet Day 

programme. Thanks to those who have offered 

to help with activities. We still need lots of 

volunteers, especially for the senior activities. 

They do not have to be farming activities - 

anything to do with the great outdoors is 

good.  Please complete the attached slip to 

offer your help and return to school. We 

appreciate your support for this special day. 

 

On another note, I have been reappointed in my 

Kāhui Ako role. I feel very lucky to have the 

opportunity to continue my work with the CHB 

education sector, knowing the benefits for our 

school and students.  

Kia kaha te reo Māori. 

Kia pai to wiki. 

 

Julie 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION  

WAIPAWA BUS PICK UP CHANGE 

There will be major roadworks in Waipawa 

from Monday 11th September until Sunday 

15th October.  The bus pick up point is now 

the carpark at Waipawa Kindergarten - 

beside the Waipawa Fire Station until the 

end of the term.  The afternoon drop off 

remains the same, at the Waipawa car park. 

Pick up should be back to normal from the 

beginning of next term. 

 

PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 

To Ella Powell for All 

our School Habits and 

Values 

Ella, you are a quiet 

little soul with gentle 

and kind ways. You are 

making fantastic 

progress in your 

learning, especially in 

your reading and 

writing, showing lots of independence and 

perseverance. You are always happy and we can 

see that you really enjoy school.  Keep shining, 

Ella!  

 

ACCOUNTS 

Reminder statements are being emailed out 

today. These include bus fees, stationery and 

sports fees. Bus fees for Term 2 are now 

overdue.  Please ensure prompt payment.   

 

THUMBS UP 

• Kylie and Max for organising the 

calves. They are beautiful and the 

children are loving them. 

• To the families who have offered to 

feed the calves on the weekend - much 

appreciated. 

• To everyone supporting the senior 

fundraising activities. Your support is 

overwhelming. 

 

SCHOOL EGGS FOR SALE 

Our chooks are laying. Eggs for sale $8 per 

dozen.  Please contact the school to put in 

your order.  Thanks. 

RŪMA WHĀ CAMP FUNDRAISING 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE  

Order forms for next week’s sausage 

sizzle are attached. Please return order 

forms and money by Wednesday 20th 

September. Thank you, 

Lottie Smith and Neve Barrett 

GROCERY RAFFLE  

Rūma Whā have got a great grocery 

raffle prize together and are selling 

tickets fast.  If you would like tickets, please 

contact any student from Rūma Whā. 

 

SPORTS 

MINIBALL 

Thursday 14th September 

Year 5/6: Tiko Tactix vs Otane Lakers @5pm, 

Centralines Stadium 

Friday 15th September 

Year 1/2: Onga Kiwis vs Terrace Tinys @4pm, 

War Memorial Hall - Court 1 

Year 3/4: Argyll/Onga/Tiko Thunder vs Otane 

Raptors @5pm, War Memorial Hall - Court 2 

Reminder from Basketball Hawkes bay 

We hope you enjoyed the start to basketball 

for Term 3 & 4. A reminder that this is the last 

week of games before the school holidays – 

there are no games next week due to being 

the last week of term!   

 

WEETBIX TRYATHLON: 

Wednesday 14th February 2024 at Mitre 10 

Sports Park. Registration link 

https://raceroster.com/registration/2faa8bb0-

8ae7-4a49-a45d-

885ef048e087/entry?team=571532  

Parents will need to be able to 

transport/supervise their own child/children 

and gear to the event and supervise them on the 

day.  

 

CENTRAL HAWKE’S BAY JUNIOR CRICKET 

If you have a cricketer keen to play in the 

Saturday morning Hawke’s Bay wide competition 

in Term 4 please email 

schawbuilding@yahoo.co.nz  For more 

information have a look at the CHB Cricket page 

on facebook. 

 

 

WELCOME 

To Sally Holden who has joined the school staff 

as a teacher aide.   

 
 

PAINTING THE SCHOOL TIMELINE 

 
 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

SEPTEMBER 

Thursday 14th School Disco, 5.30 – 

7.30pm 

Friday 22nd Last Day Term 3  

OCTOBER 

Monday 9th First Day Term 4 

Thursday 19th Pet Day 

NOVEMBER 

Friday 17th Teacher only day 

DECEMBER 

Friday 15th Last Day Term 4 

JANUARY 2024 

Wednesday 31st First Day Term 1, 2024 

https://raceroster.com/registration/2faa8bb0-8ae7-4a49-a45d-885ef048e087/entry?team=571532
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